
Local Control Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 
Friday, April 22, 2022 
10:30 AM 
 
 

Attendees    
Dana Moore 
Ashiah Parker 
Jim Shea 
Mark Washington  
Natasha Mehu 
Nick Mosby 
Nikki Thompson 
Lisa Walden 
Robert Cherry 
Caylin Young 
Ray Kelly 
Lydia Walther Rodriguez 
Cory McCray 
Tyler Adamson 
Tre Murphy  
Andy Smullian 
 
Opening Remarks from Chair Dana Moore  

• Chair Moore requested that Natasha Mehu, Caylin Young, and Bob Cherry share updates with 
members of the LCAB.  

 
Overview of Mayor’s 2022 General Assembly Priorities 

• Natasha Mehu, Director of Government Relations for Baltimore City, provided an update on the 
status of the Mayor’s 2022 General Assembly Priorities following the conclusion of the session.  

• The presentation focused on the Mayor’s public safety bills and budget requests.  
 
Overview of Police Oversight Related General Assembly Bill  

• Caylin Young, Deputy Director for the Office of Equity and Civil Rights, provided an update on 
legislation, HB 991/SB 441, that would have made changes to the Civilian Review Board but did 
not pass.  

• While the administration opposed the bill as introduced negotiations to find a middle ground 
were unsuccessful.  

• Legislation was passed that made clarifying changes to HB 670 (2021) which mandated local 
jurisdictions to establish Police Accountability Boards and Administrative Charging Committees. 

o Provisions extending the timeline for implementation while regs are being finalized 
were stripped from the bill.  

 
 
Discussion of Outreach to Other Jurisdictions 

• Bob Cherry shared that he is reaching out to law enforcement from other cities to present to the 
LCAB on methods of local control. 



 
Next Meeting 

• The April 29 meeting of the LCAB will tentatively include presentations from the Law 
Enforcement Action Partnership on methods of local control as well as LCAB committee 
discussions.  

 
 


